Minutes of a meeting of the Faculty of Law held in the office of the Dean on Tuesday, November 11th. 1930 at 5.15 p.m. There were present: -The Principal, the Dean, Professors MacDougall, Surveyer, Howard, Wainwright, LeMesurier, Tyndale and Scott. The reading of the minutes of the previous meeting was dispensed with. The Faculty approved the admission into second year of Mr. A.E. Moll, a graduate in economics of the University of Milan, who had completed three years in the law course of that university. The meeting then considered the proposed amendments to the Bar Act submitted by the General Council of the Bar, and the Dean reported the result of the interview between the special committee of this Faculty and a special committee of the General Council which had met to discuss the matter. After considerable debate the following resolution was moved by Professor Tyndale and seconded by Professor Surveyer: WHEREAS the General Council of the Bar of the Province of Quebec has asked the opinion of this Faculty as to the desirability of amending the Bar Act so as 1) to require a university degree as a prerequisite to admission to study law; 2) to increase the normal indenture period from four to five years; 3) to increase the indenture period of students attending offices and a university law course concurrently from three to four years; 4) to defer the taking of the examination